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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Approx 3.15pm following Colchester Rovers Cyclo-Cross

Sunday 24th January 2010 at Furze Hill, Shrublands Road, Mistley
AGENDA
Note:  The meeting is open to all first claim members of a club affiliated to the British Cycling Federation and registered in the Eastern Region Division or private members of the Federation residing in the Eastern Division.  Each registered club is entitled to 2 delegates and only those delegates and private members are entitled to vote at the AGM.

1
Apologies for absence: to receive apologies for absence. 

2
Minutes of the 2009 AGM held 25th January 2009:  to agree the minutes as a true record of the meeting.  (Available on the Eastern Cyclo Cross Association Web Site)
3
Matters arising from minutes:  to raise any matters arising from the 2009 minutes.
4
Chairman’s and other ECCA Committee Reports: To receive reports from the following.
· Mark Wyer – Chairman

· Neil Pears – Treasurer
· League Co-ordinator - Tim Butler
· Squad Manager – Sean Aldous

· Coaching Co-ordinator - Bob Hayward
· Youth Development Officer - Mark Wyer


	5.
	Election of officers
	Present Holder
	Proposed for 2010

	
	Chair
Secretary

League Co-ordinator

Events Co-ordinator 

Commissaire Co-ordinator

Coaching Co-ordinator
Women’s Team Manager

Press Secretary

Riders Representative (two):

Women’s riders representative

Committee Members

Treasurer
	Mark Wyer
David Triggs

Tim Butler

Amanda Cook

Pete Whelan

Bob Hayward
Shaun Aldous

Vacant

Stuart Chatting

Shaun Aldous

Steve Grimwood

Dave Copland

Chris Reed

Neil Pears
	Mark Wyer

David Triggs

Tim Butler

Chris Reed

Pete Whelan

Bob Hayward

Shaun Aldous

Vacant

Stuart Chatting

Shaun Aldous

Mandy Cook

Steve Grimwood

Dave Copland

Chris Reed

Neil Pears


6.     
Future League Structure. To receive a presentation from Mark Wyer


7.
Proposals: The following proposals are put to the AGM for consideration.

See appendix on page 2.
8.

Proposals for the National Conference - Saturday 6th March 2010 
(a)
For premier events off-road parking should be provided at the venue for competitors;

(b)
Any National Trophy event that fails to meet any Premier Event standards not be allowed to tender the following season.
9.

Future Plans, Next Season and Open Forum. Formal proposals for the AGM should be submitted to the Secretary by 10th January 2010. However, the AGM is your chance to raise any issues. It might be that your ideas do not require a formal decision but can be taken away for further consideration.
Appendix

Item 7 Proposals for the AGM

Committee Proposals: [The Chair or Member of the Committee will explain the reasoning behind the proposals 1 to 4: with respect to proposal number 1 “the structure” – this is mainly concerned with allowing the League sufficient capacity to expand in the coming season(s)]
1. Race/League Structure for 2010/2011: That with effect from the 2010/11 Cyclo-Cross season the format be amended to four races with the timings suggested as follows: (See also proposal 2 below from Alan French)
· 11 am - B league race (including Vets 50+, Women)
· 12 noon - under 12's

· 12.45 pm - Youths
· 2 pm - A race (including Seniors, Juniors & Elite Vets 40+)

2. That all 50+ riders compete within the B League event of 40 minutes duration.
Proposals from Members:

3.
From Alan French: “That the non drinking rule comes in from the 1st of November each year.” 

Reason: September and October getting warmer each year. A number of riders were quite offended this year that the rule seem to be enforced from day one seemingly without any consultation. I can see the point if you ride at UCI level but that’s probably 15% of the Eastern riders and we don’t want to put new comers off. What I am proposing is a reasonable compromise – even the world champion complained about the heat and lack of drinks.

 4.
From Alan French: “That the start of the Vets race is moved to a bit later say 11.30 or 11.45am. Reason:  For logistics sakes as it is a very early start if you have to go further afield like Fakenham. See item 1.
5.
From Chris Reed: “That gridding for Eastern League Races be restricted to the top 32 (4 rows of 8) or 50% of the field rather than the whole field.” Reason: (a) This would reduce the time taken in pre-race preliminaries, especially relevant in cold weather. (b) In the event of any inaccuracy in gridding, the rider concerned would never be lower than Row 5, so less chance of argument & having to push in further forward. (c)  Many riders towards the back of the field are happy to find there own start position. 
6.
From Nathan Miller: “That Events be upgraded to Category A and B events where possible”
7.
From Nathan Miller: “That Prize money be increased where possible”
8.
From Nathan Miller: “That Women have the same prize amount as the Open Men”
9.
From Nathan Miller: “That Equipment Pits to be increased in Size, as the Pits at the majority of events are very limited for space, and always seem to have equipment spread all the place.”


10.
From Craig Stevens: “That for 2010/11 the League allow Eastern League events to be run on same weekend as National Series Events.  Assuming that we have adequate numbers of organisers & officials to promote events. Reason: Historically Eastern Cross League has declined to hold events on same day as a National Series event on the basis that there would be adverse affects to the numbers of riders at both events. However with the increased popularity of CX I feel that this rule / restriction is now unnecessary.

11.
From Craig Stevens: “That for 2010 / 11 Eastern League & London League co-ordinate calendars so that we avoid the situation where we have events on same day in North London and South Essex. Or conversely Norfolk and south-coast. Reason: Events in close proximity can dilute rider attendance and in other extreme the more distant events can lead to Riders deciding that the cost of travel is prohibitive and so they effectively skip a weekend.

12.
From Craig Stevens: “That for 2010/11 Eastern League consider the possibility of allowing two events in the region (If we have an overflow of organisers/venues). Perhaps only viable for events that are suitably geographically distant. Reason: We are getting towards the stage where the numbers of riders are getting to big for the courses, if there was a choice of two events on certain weekends then this could ease some of that pressure. It will also reduce travelling time / expense for riders and could allow different riders to get up into the results.
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